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                                MINNESOTA
FROM THE SEVENTH DISTRICT COMMANDER - CARL WILSON
Hello 7th District.
It has been a very busy couple of months. In September I attended the Joint Americanism conference in Indianapolis Indiana., from September 27-28. I learned a lot of great information in my quest to bring a Junior Shooting program to the Seventh District. In October I attended a fun shoot for the American Legion Junior Shooting program where I took first place, by 1 point. I then attended the Department Fall conference where I was able to meet with several members from the Seventh District and of course other Districts. In November I attended the first of many Mission training put on by the National Department in Denver, CO. I learned about different subject matters to enhance leadership qualities in the Legion. December doesn’t look like it will be any slower. The Pearl Harbor rally was held at the Spicer American Legion Post on December 7th, which had a very good turn-out. I have gone to the Olivia Post and have set up our Mid-Winter conference where we will be on Jan 18th, 2025. Olivia Post will be serving broasted chicken, mashed potatoes with gravy, and a vegetable. The registration for Mid-Winter will be at the post on the day of the conference and will be $20.00. I have asked Solider 6 (my Commanders Project) to be there and give a presentation, but unfortunately, they are not able to make it but will be sending some videos for us to watch. I have also asked the Department of Minnesota’s training committee to come and give some training and I’m still waiting to see if they can make the conference. Minnesota Veterans Home out of Monticello will be there to give a presentation. The Auxiliary will be holding a silent auction and bake sale during the conference so bring your billfolds and checkbooks to help them out. I’m hoping that we have at Continued on page 2
Commander continued from page 1
least one person from each post at Mid-Winter so they can bring information back to their post.
Carl R. Wilson
District 7 Commander 
Serving Veterans from the Past to The Future.                                                                                        
                        
**ATTENTION POST COMMANDERS, ADJUTANTS AND
                          MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORS**
Please update your Post roster. There are many instances where members need to be contacted, and the information is not correct or is missing although. Go around your meeting and ensure all phone and email information is current. In one instance both phone numbers were blocked and there was no e-mail address in mylegion.org. In the near future we will be able to send a newsletter through mylegion.org at no cost to the District. Let’s get this done.
Remember that when the address is not correct or missing your members are not getting their Legionnaire or their Legion Magazine. Please send any changes in your Post leadership contacts to the District Adjutant Mark Kern at markkern3@hotmail.com and we will get the District Directory updated and out to each post via email and hardcopy.

ADJUTANT’S CORNER
Mark Kern 

If your Post is endorsing a legionnaire for a District Office or to be a National Delegate please submit your post minutes to myself as soon as the endorsements are made so I can compile an accurate listing of those Legionnaires. 

Mark Kern
7th District Adjutant
                                  
 





MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 
 Jan Ekert
Hello “Mighty Seventh”
I hope everyone had a Happy Holiday with Family and Friends. As of the writing of this article the 7th District is in 4th place for membership. We have more target dates and goal dates coming up with the January 15 Target goal of 80%. Keep working on your current membership lists and look at the 1982 list that each of your posts got when you picked up your membership packets. Membership and you as members are the driving force behind the American Legion as well as your posts. Keep remembering that our strength is in our numbers. I am hopeful that you have heard from your Area Vice Commanders with them offering to help you to achieve your membership goal for the 2025 year. If you are struggling, please contact me. I know that some of you have been having some difficulty working with MyLegion.org, call me and I can walk you through using it. It can be a real time saver in working your memberships. As a whole Minnesota is ranked 7th Nationally but within our region we are sitting in 4th place. Currently MN is sitting at 76.66%, needing 1,912 renewals or a combination of renewals and new. Keep working your lists.
Jan Ekert
7th District, Membership Director

LEGIONVILLE 
Victor Gades
For some time now Legionville has been thought of as a “money pit”. Well if your infrastructure was built in the 1950’s, things are due to wear out and you would need some improvements. Long and short is that Legionville is showing its age. We can keep raising money for this maintenance or get more campers. More campers increase the revenues that will pay for improvements and expanded programs. Since the onset of COVID, Legionville has lost camper numbers. We need to address this by recruiting more campers. The youngsters that attend camp do not have to have Legion affiliation; they can be any youth from the community. Anybody can send somebody to Legionville. The funds don’t have to come from posts, any nonprofit can partner with your post or parent to send a camper. We even have parents paying the full amount for their child to attend. Let's get the word out. Talk about how great it is to attend and what an opportunity 

Continued on page 4
Continued form page 3
to enjoy time away from electronics and meet new friends.

Victor Gades
Legionville Chair, 

American Legion Accidental Death Insurance
David (Chip) Manson         
                                              
Have you taken advantage of the American Legion's free Accidental Death insurance program?  This free program has a $1,000 death benefit AND, it increases to $5,000 if you are performing volunteer work for the American Legion when the accident happens!!! 

All you have to do is go into a computer's internet search program (or have a family member help you - smile) and search for this page:  No Cost Legioncare - The Lit .  You should see a "button" that says SIGN UP NOW.  Fill out the necessary information and submit it to the Legionnaire Insurance Trust program.

You need not worry about this application process again UNLESS you move - then you must resubmit the application with the new updated information.

Does this matter?  A Minnesota American Legion member was recently helping their post work on a community project in his hometown.  He was hit by a vehicle and, unfortunately, died.  He had not kept his application up-to-date and was no longer eligible to receive the $5,000.  

As expensive as funerals have become, wouldn't the veterans' family have appreciated the extra money to help defray some of these costs?  It only takes a few minutes.  Why not take the time to help the family? Yes, there other types of insurance available in the Legionnaire Insurance Trust program and many legion members do take advantage of these policies.  That is an individual decision, but the "freebie" is well worth the few minutes to activate your $1,000/$5,000 policy.

David (Chip) Manson
District 7 Finance Officer



National Security and Foreign Relations (NSFR) 
Jan Ekert
A lot of things have been happening at the National Level that fall under the National Security and Foreign Relations Program. The many topics of discussion included sustaining the readiness of our Reserve Component and their readiness and how this can impact the Active-Duty personnel and their families. Looking at the Basic needs allowance, funding for childcare, health care access for military families, and the BIGGIE Suicide Prevention, remember “BE THE ONE”. The commission also reports on the requests for Ammo and other items from Posts across the nation. They also work on accounting for those listed as POW/MIA’s. The NSFR also works to recognize the outstanding Enlisted Soldier of the year, if you know of a soldier who has gone above and beyond talk to them, tell them about the Award and encourage them to submit an application. The process has been moved to a digital format/online version making this easier for the soldiers to apply and gather the required documents for submission. An interesting part of this award is that it can also be reflected on their NCOER’s and their Military Vitae when they are putting together promotion packets. Keep this in mind as an AWESOME Award. Keep looking for those soldiers in your area.
National Security and Foreign Relations (NSFR) Chair
Jan Ekert
WORLD WAR II STORIES 
[image: Image preview]﻿Fifteen-year-old Elmer Kienitz was listening to the radio in the barn, while milking cows when he heard the news that Japan had bombed Pearl Harbor on December 7, 1941. The news that World War II had started came to them while he and his brothers and cousins were fishing at the Watson Dam. Little did they know how drastically the simple life they knew in Raymond would change. Two of his cousins were drafted soon after. Elmer got his greetings on June 20, 1945. Elmer figured “it is what it is “and boarded a bus in Willmar that took him and others to Fort Snelling. From there, he was sent to Jefferson Barracks, near St. Louis, Missouri, for a couple weeks of what he said was “doing nothing.” After four months of basic training in the tanker division at Fort Knox Kentucky, Elmer got a 10-day furlough and went back to Raymond. The war ended on September 2, 1945. His next assignment was to Fort Riley, Kansas, and from there to Fort Hancock, New Jersey for a time where he was assigned to supervise military prisoners in Continued on page 6
Continued from page 5
the stockade. These men were military personnel who had gone AWOL (absent without leave) or were caught sleeping on guard duty, among other offenses. Elmer was later transferred to Fort Dix for six months, where he again supervised work release for military prisoners. In his work at the stockade, he carried a pistol while supervising those who were cleaning buildings and stores. Most of these men were soldiers who had messed up. Elmer was also dispatched to march in July 4, 1946 parades in Fort Devin, Massachusetts. At the end of the war, there were so many troops to discharge that the process took longer than normal, so Elmer didn’t get out until December 1946, having served one and a half years in the army. He came back to Raymond and resumed farming, married Joyce Voorhees in 1962, and continued farming until his retirement when his two sons took over. He has been a member of the Raymond American Legion Post 420 for 76 consecutive years. 

Letter from Legion Baseball Board of Directors

Dear Minnesota Legion Baseball Supporter,
Minnesota American Legion Baseball has been a cornerstone of our communities for over 100 years. Each summer, more than 5,000 players and 1,000 coaches participate in this time-honored program, which serves as a vital part of local communities across the state. At its core, Minnesota American Legion Baseball is about
community-based competition, where young athletes from local schools and neighborhoods have the opportunity to compete in what is often referred to as the "greatest game on earth."
In recent weeks, the leadership of Minnesota American Legion Baseball made the difficult decision to discontinue its support for the All Star Series, which has been held at the end of the season for the past four years. This event was organized by the MN Legion Prospect Series, a dedicated group of volunteers who have worked tirelessly to showcase talented players and celebrate the summer season of American Legion Baseball.
When the All Star Series was first introduced, its mission and vision were aligned with those of Minnesota American Legion Baseball. The series successfully highlighted the skills of the players while celebrating the season as a whole. Over time, the event expanded to include multiple teams and players from both the metro and outstate areas, with Minnesota American Legion Baseball providing financial support through the 2024 season. However, during a recent Minnesota American Legion Board of Directors meeting, a founding member of the MN Legion Prospect Series presented Continued on page 7
Continued from page 6
ideas for expanding the All Star Series into the regular season by creating “Zip Code” teams. After careful consideration, the Board rejected this proposal for several reasons. First, the concept of “Zip Code” teams would violate several established Minnesota American Legion Baseball rules. Second, the idea would place undue strain on our regular season teams for the benefit of a select few players, undermining the integrity of the program as a whole. Despite the rejection of this idea at the Board meeting, it has come to our attention that the concept of “Legion Gold” and “Legion Zone” teams is still being promoted across the state as a potential addition to the 2025 season. These terms are being presented as a supplemental option to the current American Legion Baseball offerings. We want to be clear: Minnesota American Legion Baseball does not support or endorse the creation of “Zip Code” teams, nor any other variation of the proposal. As the idea continues to be pushed under the banner of
American Legion Baseball, the Minnesota American Legion Board of Directors felt compelled to take decisive action. As such, Minnesota American Legion Baseball will no longer offer financial or institutional support to the MN Legion Prospect Series, nor will we continue to associate with it in any official capacity. As a result, the Minnesota American Legion has issued a cease and desist letter to the organization. Thank you for your continued support of Minnesota American Legion Baseball. We remain committed to the values and vision that have guided this program for over a century, and we look forward to continuing to serve our communities and players in the years to come.

Minnesota American Legion Baseball Board of Directors

American Legion Auxiliary
Sandy Wersal

The Seventh District Department of Minnesota American Legion & American Legion Auxiliary and the Sons of the American Legion. 58th annual Mid-Winter Conference will be held Saturday, January 18,2025, at the American Legion Post #186 Olivia. Registration starts at 8am to 9am with a joint morning meeting. A silent Auction for the auxiliary will be held in the morning. Please bring items to auction off and items that are needed for a  bake sale. Proceeds will help the 7th District Auxiliary general fund.
Asking units to send a representative to take back the information from this 

Continued on page 8

Continued from page 7
learning meeting. Each chairman will give a report about the Auxiliary programs, with a question-and-answer time. Make plans to attend. 

Sandy Wersal 
7th District President
	*MARK YOUR CALENDERS *
7TH DISTRICT HAPPENINGS:

District 7 Mid-Winter
Post 186 Olivia 
January 18
Snow date is January 25

District 7 Convention
Post 204 Echo 
May 17

DEPARTMENT EVENTS:

 OTHER EVENTS:

Sweetheart Rally 
February 8, 2025 
103 N Maple St
Royalton, MN 56373

Appreciation Rally
March 8, 2025
Post 580, Chanhassen, MN

Minnesota Legion College Spring 2025
April 24-27, 2025
15000 Minnesota 115
Little Falls, MN 56345

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER – Dave Ecker

By the time you read this, Christmas and New Continued on page 2
Continued from page 1
Years will be behind us.  I sincerely hope that everyone had a very special holiday season and was able to spend time with family and friends.
As we start out the new year, we need to reflect on what we did last year to help our fellow Veterans.  Maybe it was something as simple as visiting someone whose family was not able to be with them for Christmas.  Maybe you took something to a nursing home, VA hospital or VA nursing home.  Each little act of kindness brings everyone closer together.  We should all pray that this new year will bring peace to the world and that all of the troops can come home to their families and loved ones.
Pray that God will continue to bless our troops and our new President, Congress and all other elected officials.

Dave Ecker
7th District Chaplain

AREA VICE COMMANDERS NEWS – 

Vice Commander At Large
Pete Flannery

Hello seventh district,
I hope everyone has survived the holiday season and are recovering from their food comas. I can’t believe it’s already January. I guess the old saying is true the older you get the faster time goes. Well, it was fun running into some of you at the Pearl Harbor rally a few weeks ago, Nice to see a few new faces. The district Commander and I just went down to Olivia Minnesota, where they are hosting the midwinter conference on January 18th and answered a bunch of questions and help them do a little planning, should be a good event. I hope you are marking your calendars and Continued on page 3
Continued from page 2
planning to attend some of these rallies and conferences coming in February 18 in Royalton, Minnesota is the Sweetheart rally. hope to see some newer faces there too, while I’m on that subject.
I would like to see more new faces at these conventions and rallies, not only legionnaires and auxiliary members, but I would like you to encourage your SAL members to get involved, I am the past district SAL Commander and I’m still involved at the district level, but would really like to see more squadrons attend district meetings, which are normally held at some of these conferences and conventions, so please watch for the dates and inform your SAL commanders and encourage them to come.
Well, that’s long enough for me to talk, but if you have any questions or need help with anything, my number should be posted in this newsletter somewhere. Feel free to call me, if I don’t know the answer, I will definitely find it for you.

Happy Holidays,
Pete Flannery
Vice Commander at Large

AREA A
Victor Gades 

I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday. May you and the 7th District Have a great year. The Pearl Harbor Rally in December was very well Attended. It was good to see old friends and new faces. Upcoming we have mid-winter at Post 186 Olivia January 18 - (snow date January 25). The Department has a Sweetheart Rally February 8th in Royalton. To have a successful year we need to contact possible new members and renew present memberships. Don’t let Continued on page 4
Continued from page 3
present members walk away, Be the One To contact them. Reach out. Membership falls on everybody's shoulders, not only the Membership director at your Post. Most of all Be careful traveling and walking on the ice.

Victor Gades 
Area A Vice Commander

AREA C
Don Dufner

Happy Holidays from the District 7 Area C Vice Commander. With the new year starting and our Country is installing a New President with great ideas of Making American Great Again.  We as American Legion members need to know that membership counts, the more members the American Legion has, the stronger our Voice is to our Leadership in our State and in Washington DC. We need to canvas our communities for the younger veterans and let them know the American Legion is not only a place the Veterans come to enjoy smart talk but also know who in our communities that are having a tough time and need a buddy check every so often.  Our Goal is to hear all our veterans’ issues and their concerns as well as increase our membership.  I plan to visit all of the Legion Post in my area in the next couple of months, so you have a face with the name.
May your Blessing bring you happiness into the New Year.

Don Dufner
Area C Vice Commander

AREA D
John Jones
Continued on page 5

Continued from page 4
**Connecting with New Veterans in Area D: A Fresh Start for the New Year**

As we welcome the new year in Area D, it’s the perfect time to focus on the invaluable contributions of veterans within our community. This year, we aim to foster a deeper connection with new veterans who have recently moved to our district. Their experiences and perspectives enrich our local tapestry, and it’s important that we extend our arms and hearts to them.
We encourage everyone in District 7 to join us in this initiative. By building these connections, we not only honor their sacrifices but also pave the way for a stronger, more united community. 
As we embark on this new year, let’s commit to making our district a place where new veterans can flourish and find their place among us. Your involvement is essential, and we look forward to watching our community grow closer through this endeavor.

John Jones
Area D Vice Commander


COMMITTEE CHAIR UPDATES:

VETERANS AFFAIRS AND REHABILITATION - Keith Seidler
Does your post have a Honor Guard firing squad? Following are key points about the American Legion rifle inventory requirements. *Limit of 15 rifles: Each American Legion post can only possess a maximum of 15 M1 Garand rifles.
*Ceremonial use only: These rifles are strictly for ceremonial purposes like funerals and not for general use or practice.
Continued on page 6
Continued from page 5
*Conditional loan: The rifles are considered “conditionally loaned” by the government and must be returned if the organization no longer needs them.
*Proper inventory: The American Legion post must maintain a detailed inventory of all rifles, including serial numbers and condition.
*Reporting loss: If a rifle is lost or stolen, the post is required to report it to the appropriate authorities immediately.
Does your post need a ceremonial rifle inventory form? It can be located online at mnlegion.org under the heading Department. Scroll down to Post Resources where you will find the area of ceremonial rifles and ammunition forms. If you do not have computer access, contact me and I will mail you the forms. Certification on the inventory of weapons once every 3 years is required.
Post Service Officer Annual Reporting Form- Go to mnlegion.org, under Veterans Services and select Post Service Officers to download the Post Service Officer Annual Reporting form. This completed form is due to me by May 1st. Check upcoming District newsletters for my article on correctly filling out this form
Keith Seidler,
 VA&R 7th District Chairman

Blood Committee Chair
Jan Ekert

I am hopeful that Posts that participate in any type of Blood Drive are keeping track of this as it is an important part of the Blood Program that the American Legion supports. Remember this includes any of your members who donate blood throughout the reporting year, volunteer to help at a blood drive all count. This includes the Legion, Auxiliary and Riders and the Sons. Continued on page 7
Continued from page 6
These reports are to be sent to me as the Districts Blood Chair and should arrive at your Posts early in January of 2025, and sent to me no later than April 10, 2025. These reports are due to the Department at the end of April and as the Blood Chair I will select 3 Posts in our District for Awards. Again, the report you compile should include Legion, Auxiliary, Riders, and SAL members who have donated blood, or volunteered their time . It should include the number of Units donated, did your Post sponsor a Bloodmobile Drive and how many units were donated through your Posts efforts. Please fill out the report and get the credit for what your Post is doing.
Jan Ekert
Blood Committee Chair

Boy Scouts
Chip Manson

The Eagle Scout of the Year nomination program for this coming year is approaching the finish line.  Now is the perfect time to contact your local Scouting America Troops, see if your post can help promote/support their programs and if any current or future Eagle Scouts need access to the Scholarship Nomination form. Here is the link to the application:  Eagle Scout of the Year Nomination Form | Brochures & Publications | The American Legion .  

Primary requirements for the District & Minnesota Eagle Scout of the Year scholarships are:  Earn and receive their Eagle Scout badge prior to high school graduation; receive a religious badge from any scouting level; and the troop being sponsored/charted by a American Legion Family group (Legion, Continued on page 8
Continued from page 7
Auxiliary, or SAL) — or, have a parent or grandparent that is a member of any Legion Family group.

All nomination packages will need to be submitted to me no later than (NLT) February 15th.  The District 7 Eagle Scout of the Year will be forwarded to Department HQ by March 1st.  Minnesota Department's Eagle Scout of the Year scholarship is $2,000 and the National scholarship is $10,000!  If any Scouts, leaders, or posts have any questions on this program, please feel free to contact me at my new phone #:  320-220-3001.

Chip Manson
District 7 Scouting America Committee Chair
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